
March 6, 1998

Mr. Paul Clanon, Director

Energy Division

CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA 94102-3298

Dear Mr. Clanon:

I  write in response to your letter dated February 11, 1998 regarding the Unbundling Cost of Capital Workshops, inviting participant comments or position summaries for inclusion in the Energy Division Workshop report, and Ms. Donna Wagoner’s invitation for comments.   Southern California Water Company (SCWC) submits herewith our comments as related to our Bear Valley Electric Service (BVE), a division of SCWC.

Southern California Water Company appreciated the opportunity to participate in the Cost of Capital Workshops and plans to participate in the related proceedings.   As you know, Southern California Water Company’s BVE has no generation assets or transmission facilities and serves approximately 20,500 customers as a distribution-company only.  Revenues derived from this business contribute approximately 8% of Southern California Water Company’s total revenues.

SCWC concurs with the concept advanced by Pacific Gas & Electric, San  Diego Gas & Electric and Southern California Edison during the workshop that there may well be different levels of risk inherent in the elements of generation, transmission and distribution.  However, it is important to note that BVE’s assets have been financed by Southern California Water Company investors on the basis of a Cost of Capital calculated for the risks associated with production, delivery and sale of water, not electricity.  Previous Cost of Capital proceedings for SCWC have embodied this concept of total Company cost of capital,  and therefore, we believe that any attempt to alter this approach will only result in higher rates for our electric customers.

With respect to the methodologies proposed by PG&E to identify the risks and any changes thereto that may occur as a result of the unbundling of distribution from transmission and generation, SCWC concurs that those risks identified during the workshop are valid and that any study undertaken must include a review of the literature on companies like SCWC that  provide only the distribution function.

SCWC also believes that unlike the ESP’s who can enter and exit the market at will, SCWC has specific obligations to provide electric procurement service and that the unbundling of distribution services further compromises the stabilization of cash flow. 

In the event BVE is mandated by the CPUC to separately calculate, allocate, and in the future, finance all BVE distribution assets as a separate entity, additional costs and potentially a higher cost of capital may result.  SCWC clearly believes that the increased costs associated with any attempt to finance BVE assets  separate from SCWC would result in part because of the loss of   economy of scale now experienced with total SCWC financing.  Any increase in costs leading to increases in rates SCWC believes is contrary to the intent of A.B. 1890.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond P. Juels
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